
Minutes of the Meeting of Stradbroke Parish Council

held at the Community Centre, Stradbroke

Monday, 12th December 2016
Present:  Jo Baber, Ellie Wharton, Maureen John, Nick Stones, Carrie Barnes, Don Darling, Stuart Gemmill.
In Attendance: Cllr Julie Flatman, Odile Wladon (Clerk), 6 members of the public.

	
	
	Action

	16.1
	The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting and reminded those present that the Parish Council meetings are recorded.
	

	16.2
	Apologies for Absence: Oliver Last, Velda Lummis, George Chaplin
	

	16.3
	Declarations of Interest: None
	

	16.4
	Dispensations: None were requested.
	

	16.5
	Public forum: No comments were received.
	

	16.6
	Minutes of the meetings 14th November 2016: were accepted by 6 votes in favour with 1 abstention.
Matters arising: None
	

	16.7
	Parish Council vacancies
No applications had been received to date.  An advert had been placed in the December edition of the Stradbroke Monthly and copies sent to both websites.  Closing date for applications is 21st December 2016.
	

	16.8
16.8.1

16.8.2


	Finance
Account balances at 2nd December 2016:

Deposit Account: £29,236.21
Current Account: £20,115.96                     The Chairman initialled the bank statements.
Cheques for approval as per appended list. 
Points 16.8.1 and 16.8.2 above were approved by unanimous vote.
	

	16.9
	Budget Review: The finance working party met on 6th December to review the budget for 2017/18.  A schedule including minutes of the meeting is appended to the minutes.  NS informed Councillors that he had received a quote for the repair to the gateposts at the church and this was higher than anticipated.  The Clerk had also received notification that a subscription fee had increased.  Both these additional figures will be included in a revised budget which will be brought to the January 2017 meeting for approval.
	Clerk

	16.10
16.10.1

16.10.2

16.10.3
	Planning
Applications for consideration: there were no new applications
Results of planning applications considered by MSDC since the PC last met:
4365/16 Doggetts, New Street IP21 5JJ no update
2871/16 (& 2872/16) Glenmore, Queens Street IP21 5HG application withdrawn
4258/16 Tanglewood, New Street IP21 5JG granted
Other Planning Matters

2980/16 – work has commenced at the land adjacent to Paddocks, Queens St.  A recent delivery had caused traffic chaos.  The Clerk has written to planning for advice, Cllr Flatman advised contacting both the owner of the land and highways.
	Clerk

	16.11
16.11.1

16.11.2

16.11.3

16.11.4
	Matters of Report
Noticeboards – no update c/f to next meeting. DD to speak with Mr Jenkins re footpath maps
Stradbroke Monthly – Governance Board have agreed to increase the cost of advertising for 2017/18 by £1 pa with a late payment fee being introduced to ensure that advertising revenue is paid as soon as possible at the beginning of the year.
Two cheques were approved for signature: 1 for the website hosting and 1 for printing of December’s issue.

Community Centre – no update
Improvements to play parks 

· Further village fundraising has taken place:
       £89 at Christmas Lights evening      £45 Carol singing       £757.90 from Family Bingo 

· Cllr McGregor has promised £750.00 from his locality grant.  EW is hoping that this may increase next year as Cllr Flatman had been able to donate £2,800 from her District County Locality Grant.

· Tesco Bags for Help – this project is one of three currently being promoted at the Diss and Stowmarket Branches.  Everyone was reminded to ask for a token and vote for Stradbroke.

· EW has submitted 3 further grant forms.

· Skinners have very generously donated £1,000 to the project.

· DD has successfully negotiated a reduced price with Sutcliffe.  This is dependent on the works commencing during the first half of next year.

· DD reminded Councillors that a lease or license for use of the land at the community centre may be required.  He would check whether a license was sufficient.

· Cllr Flatman advised she would check at Mid Suffolk District Council if any other funds were available.
The Chairman expressed the thanks of the Parish Council to EW for her hard work and great efforts in fundraising for this project.
	DD
DD


	16.12
16.12.1
	Drs Surgery
No updates have been received from Trust re building works.
	

	16.13
16.13.1

16.13.2

16.13.3

16.13.4
16.13.5
	Risk Assessment 
Communtiy Centre Play Park – no new hazards reported.
Fitness Track – no report received for this meeting
Westhall Play Park – no new hazards reported.
Cemetery – a resident complained at the recent Parish Council clinic about the mole hills and rabbit holes.  It was agreed that there is little the Parish Council can do about these. However, a note will added to the next Parish Pump.
Permissive Path – all fine
	Clerk

	16.14
	Training.
Whole council training will be booked once new councillors are in place.
	Clerk

	16.15
16.15.1

16.15.2

16.15.3

16.15.4
	Highways
Highways – an email has been received from Steve Waller and Kim Halliday raising concerns about traffic issues.  The Clerk is awaiting a response from Highways concerning issues raised in previous meetings.  Cllr McGregor has not yet responded to the issues raised at the previous meeting, but has enquired whether Councillors wished to look into making Stradbroke a 20mph zone.  Results of traffic survey undertaken in 2015 will be taken into consideration when preparing a final proposal for the Parish Council.
Car park – SCC would not quote for the work to enlarge the hatched zone.  Nick Stones will ask Mark Peacock if he had any paint left.  c/f
Footpath Signs – See minute no.16.11.1 above.  DD informed Councillors that a nominee for the vacant post of Footpath Warden was in attendance.  Denis Merritt was invited to address the Council and was duly proposed and co-opted to the position of Footpath Warden by a unanimous vote.
Dog Litter Bins – The Clerk has spoken to MSDC and in principle they have no objections to the Parish Council arranging for the dog litter bin to be moved.  The Clerk will arrange to undertake this as soon as possible.
	H.W.P.
NS

Clerk

	16.16
	Neighbourhood Plan
DD informed the meeting that the committee are at the stage to start drafting the 1st skeleton plan.  Site visits need to be undertaken and it has been decided to appoint an independent assessor to evaluate the 10 sites.
The Clerk reported that the committee hope to have the data available on their website for people to access.  A record of how many times the data is accessed will be kept to show community engagement.
	

	16.17
16.17.1

16.17.2
	Cemetery/Churchyard
The repair of the gateposts at the Church will cost approximately £2,000.
CB has been and carried out works to the damaged graves.  The Clerk has received a further call to say that the work undertaken is not sufficient.  The Chairman will call the family to discuss what it is they would like to be done.
	SG

	16.18
	New Benches​ 
No offers have yet been received to sponsor a new bench in Wilby Road.  NS will arrange for the existing bench to be removed as it is in a dangerous state.
	NS

	16.19
	Defibrillator 
The process to adopt the kiosk is underway.  The Clerk has received some additional paperwork.
	Clerk

	16.20
	Ward sponsorship at Ipswich Hospital
Councillors unanimously agreed to sponsor the Stradbroke Ward at Ipswich Hospital at a cost of £130.  The Clerk will pass on contact details for DD to the Hospital as he has photographs of the sign when it was freshly painted and newly installed.
	Clerk

	16.20
	Clerk’s report
Mark Peacock has asked if someone else could be found to put out the bin at the Cemetery. JB has offered to do this at the time she carries out her risk assessment.  Councillors expressed their thanks to Mark for carrying on this role many years after leaving the Council.
	

	16.21

	Correspondence: not noted elsewhere in the minutes.
Emails noted:

MSDC – Slides from Town & Parish Liaison Meeting

SALC – Lobbying Allowances

MSDC – Street naming and numbering (to be forwarded to NP Committee)

SALC – Area Meeting

SCC – Notification of Road Closure

SCC – Consultation on Suffolk Minerals & Waste Local Plan

MSDC/SCC/SALC/CAS – advice on Avian Flu

	

	16.22
	Report received from Cllr Flatman
Cllr Flatman will drop off leaflets about community transport to the Library

An update was given on progress towards the relocation to Endeavour House, this is expected to be complete by Spring 2017.  The buildings at Needham Market and Hadleigh will then be sold.  The locations for the 2 community based customer help points has yet to be finalised.
	

	16.23
	Matters of information
MJ – work on the resurfacing Library carpark and surrounding walkway has been completed including the marking out of parking bays including a disabled bay.

NS – the evening of carols, mince pies and the lighting of the Christmas Tree was well received.  CB suggested that perhaps other village groups may wish to take this on each year – the Clerk will add this to the next pump.
	Clerk

	16.24
	Matters for inclusion in the Agenda of meeting: 9th January 2017 at 7.30pm
None
	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 20.45hrs
                 Stuart Gemmill

Signed: _______________________________                                                 9th January 2017
              Chairman
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